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Nichols Honors Academy 

Planning has begun for the selection of the next cohort of the Nichols Honors 

Academy.  The presentation for parents and potential candidates for the 

Nichols Honors Academy cohort of 2021 will be April 10th at 6:00 pm in the 

BHS Auditorium.  Applications for admission to the program will be available 

that night and anytime thereafter through the guidance office at either BHS or 

Webster Middle School.  The application period will close on April 28th.  The 

successful candidates that have been selected for the program will be notified 

during the last week of May.  For more information regarding the program or the application process, please 

contact Kim Granger, Rebecca Czernicki, or Steven Knowlton at BHS. 

 

Safe Schools 

This is a reminder to all parents and students that Bartlett High School, in partnership with the Webster Police 

Department, continues to engage in emergency drills and protocols that ensure that our school is a safe place 

for teaching and learning.  We have already conducted a variety of emergency drills this year that include fire 

drills, hold-in-place drills, and a full evacuation drill.  These drills will continue periodically throughout the 

remainder of the school year.  Additionally, we will also be conducting lock-down drills and drug dog sweeps 

to ensure the ongoing safety of our students and staff. 

 

BHS Advisory Council 

The BHS Advisory Council will meet on March 2nd at 6:00 pm in the BHS library.  All parents, faculty, and 

students are invited to attend. 

           
Steven C. Knowlton 

 

 
 

 

MCAS Testing Schedule 
 

 It is almost that time of year again, when our students need that extra rest, sleep and encouragement 
for the test which determines whether or not they graduate: MCAS.  Here is the schedule for all of our testing: 
 

Grade 10 MCAS ELA  

March 21 Composition; Sessions A & B 

March 22 Reading Comprehension; Sessions 1 & 2 

March 23 Reading Comprehension; Session 3 
 

Grade 10 Math MCAS 

May 16  Math Session 1 

May 17  Math Session 2 
 

 

 

Parents, please encourage your children to get a good night’s sleep, eat a healthy 
breakfast, and to be in school and on time to take the MCAS tests 

 



 

Guidance News 
 AP Bills 

Students in Advanced Placement (AP) courses have been given their bills for their exams. These fees are due 

to Mrs. Dobro by April 7th, 2017. Payments must be made in cash or money order. No checks will be accepted. 

The full cost for one exam is $84 unless a student is on the reduced fee list. The cost for these exams is $53. If 

a student or parent/guardian feels they should be eligible for the reduced fees they should see their guidance 

counselor for more information. Students who take more than one exam will only have to pay for half of the 

exam fees for any exams beyond the first one. For example if a student is taking two exams, the cost would be 

$84 + $42 for a total cost of $126. If I student is eligible for reduced fees the cost would be $53 + $26.50 = 

$79.50. Just as a reminder, all students who take AP classes are required to take the corresponding AP exams.  
 

New SAT Prep Class 

We are fortunate to have a former student, Richard Lambert (Class of 2003) who will be teaching a 20 hour 

SAT prep class for any interested BHS students. This class is especially important for juniors who will be 

taking the SATs here at Bartlett in June. Richard attended Providence College as an undergraduate and moved 

on to get his graduate degree at Harvard University. 

He has taught SAT prep courses in the past which cost 

approximately $400 each. The cost to our students is 

just the cost of the textbook which is about $20. Any 

interested students should show up for the first class 

and see if they want to make the commitment for the 

full course. The classes will begin in April. Here is the 

tentative schedule:  

 
  
 

 

Medical Careers Club 

The Medical Careers Club had a successful Blood Drive February 8th despite the weather. We thank everyone 

who came out to donate. Future club plans include attending The Wellness Conference at Worcester State 

University March 23rd, and we hope to attend the Health Career Fair held at Holy Cross. 

 

 

Diversity Tribe 
 

During the week of Feb. 6-10, the Bartlett Diversity Tribe put on Diversity Week for the student body, faculty, 

staff and administration. It was a great week filled with speakers and student activities. The speakers included 

Michael Olivieri with “Pain With A Purpose,”  Sheriff Evangelidis with the Face2Face program, Stephan 

Alexander with “Being a Transgender Person in Today’s World,” Alicia Saladino with “Combatting Eating 

Disorders,” Sharon Burstein with “BE Youniquely You!,” and Eric Tracey with “Positive Behavioral 

Intervention Strategies.” There were also daily activities set up the library such as learning a folk dance, 

creating a diversity lifeline, and writing language alphabets; as well as daily activities in the cafeteria such as 

creating a Bartlett thumb print painting, making a Share the Facts poster, and a Diversity Photobooth. Friday 

the cafeteria put on a special diversity lunch consisting of arroz con pollo (Spanish chicken with rice), oven 

baked plantains, and honey lime mango slaw.  All in all it was a fantastic week celebrating the diversity of the 

school. Students, faculty, staff and administration pulled together to have an excellent week of Diversity! 

Date Time Room Notes 

Tuesday, April 4 2:15-5:15 Fishbowl SAT Prep Class 

Wednesday, April 5 11:00-3:00  Practice SAT test 

Tuesday, April 11 2:15-5:15 Fishbowl SAT Prep Class 

Tuesday, April 25 2:15-5:15 Fishbowl SAT Prep Class 

Tuesday, May 2 2:15-5:15 Fishbowl SAT Prep Class 

Wednesday, May 3 11:00-3:00  Practice SAT test 



 

 MVP Trainings at Bartlett High School 
 

Bartlett High School was recently selected as one of the high schools across the state to participate in Phase 2 

of the MVP Game Change Grant through Northeastern University’s Sport in Society Program. This grant was 

funded through the generosity of the Robert Kraft Foundation and Atty. General Maura Healey’s office.  
 

The goal in providing trainings in the MVP curriculum is to empower students to play an active role in 

preventing violence and to recognize the signs of unhealthy relationships. 
 

Thirty sophomores and juniors participated in the three day training to promote healthy relationships in their 

own lives and at Bartlett High. Many of these students will teach younger students about healthy relationships 

in the coming months at Webster Middle School.   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Front: Dylan Paddleford, Corey Harrington 
Back: Lorin (trainer); Victoria Mann, Gladys Ayala, Mariya Lempicki, Nilixa Cruz Suarez, Brandi Mercer, Allison Wheeler- 
Ramsey, Noah Karlon, Ryan Zajac, Ben Maldonado, Orion Walker, Cody Adams, Dominic Palmerino, Dave (trainer), 
Dezmen Gonzalez, Rodel Portante, Olivia Houlihan, Justin Silva, Sophie Santoro, Diego Sepulveda, Julian Ortiz, Ashley 
Millett, Samantha Proulx, Alyssa Ward, Allison Grzembski. Advisor: Kim Dobro Missing: John Bsoumai, Nate Whipple, 
Aliyah Arrington, Victoria Bugan, and Amyah Jones. 

 

 

DECA & the Business Department 
 

~Three members of the DECA Club will be competing at the State Leadership Conference in Boston on March 

9th, 10th, and 11th. Kaylah Brace, Elisabeta Cojocaru, and Emilee Leber qualified for this event by placing in 

the top 5 in their business categories at the district competition in January! There will be over 2000 students 

at this competition! Good luck to all of you! 
 

~The school store is stocked with snacks and drinks, sweatshirts and school supplies! Stop by any 

day at 2:00 to check it out!!  
 

~Members of Mrs. Hoenig's business classes will be touring the prison in West Boylston in April. They'll 

also interview several inmates to learn about life behind bars! Several students in Accounting; Tyler Davern, 

Christopher Lally, and Phuong Le will  be visiting Bentley University on March 24th to attend the conference 

sponsored by the Massachusetts Society of Certified Public Accountants.  



 

Nichols Honors Academy Students Taking the Lead 
 

Congratulations to John Bsoumai (NHA cohort of 2019) who has recently been selected to attend the 

Hugh O’Brian Youth Leadership (HOBY) State Leadership Seminar for sophomores.  This year’s Seminar will 

be held June 16th-18th at Bentley University in Waltham.  John is eager to attend the HOBY conference where 

he will meet state leaders, participate in hands on leadership activities, explore his personal strengths and 

skills, and learn how to lead others and make a positive impact in the community.   

Congratulations also goes out to Shaye Parker (NHA cohort of 2019) who was selected to be Bartlett’s 

2017 MassSTAR (Massachusetts STudents Accepting Responsibility) representative.  This three-day 

leadership conference will be returning to Lasell College in Newton, MA for the eighth consecutive year.   One 

sophomore from each accredited high school in Massachusetts is selected and student delegates are 

nominated and chosen based on their demonstrated and potential leadership ability. The MassSTAR 

Citizenship Conference involves three days of intensive programming to challenge the student delegates, 

broaden their perspectives, and promote their personal leadership qualities. Through a series of panel 

speakers, group learning activities, and intensive small group discussions, Shaye, and her fellow student 

delegates, will learn how they can be proactive leaders in their own communities. These students then take 

these skills and bring them back to their school and community.  

We are proud to have these NHA students represent Bartlett and for taking advantage of these 

inspirational and powerful leadership opportunities! 

 

NHA Upcoming Events 
 

The Nichols Honors Academy continues to visit Nichols College on the first Wednesday of each 

month.  The visits are scheduled on the half day so that our students can attend their classes in the morning 

and then head off to Nichols for the afternoon.  Attendance on these trips is voluntary and we have had great 

participation and positive feedback from our students.  The trips typically involve a structured component as 

well as independent/ group study time in the Nichols library.  The March trip will consist of a presentation by 

the Nichols Admissions staff on the “Behind the Scenes” in a college admissions office.  Admissions staff will 

discuss how they review applications, what admissions counselors look for in an applicant, and what kinds of 

things make an applicant stand out.  The April trip will consist of a college classroom experience and the NHA 

students in attendance will be able to observe/ participate in an actual college class!  We encourage all NHA 

to take advantage of these wonderful opportunities. 
 

A Nichols Honors Academy Parent Presentation will be held on Monday, April 10th at 6:00 P.M.  This 

informational session is mainly for any parent that has a child entering grade 9 and is interested in hearing 

about the NHA program and the application process.  We do, however, welcome anyone who is interested in 

hearing more about the NHA.  Bartlett administration, Nichols representatives, and NHA students will be 

presenting.   

 

 

Student Council 
 

Bartlett Student Council sponsored Kindness Week January 23rd to the 27th. Activities included making 

Thank you cards and writing kind words about someone on a poster during lunch periods. Also during 

Advisory each Bartlett High student was given an Act of Kindness to complete in the near future to promote 

the theme. Each student locker was given a Kindness Sticky Note with a written note of encouragement. Candy 

was distributed each day to promote "Sweet" words of kindness to each other. 

  



 

Athletics 

The Bartlett winter athletic teams had very successful seasons. 

The boys & girls track teams have been very competitive throughout the season and had numerous individuals 

moving on to compete in district level competitions. The teams finished with records of: Boys 8-7 & Girls 6-9. 

Three boys moved on to state level competition – Sean Gatto –Shot Put, Adam Sochacki & Ethan Wolfram- 

Hurdles. 

The girls’ winter cheering, with a very young squad, has again proved their metal coming off a SWCL fall 

championship. The girls are working diligently towards their defense for their upcoming winter tournaments. 

The girls’ varsity basketball program showed improvement & the junior varsity program finished the season 

with a record of 8-6. 

The boys’ basketball teams have represented “The Program” admirably throughout the season. Freshmen 

basketball finished the season 9-1, junior varsity basketball ended 10-6 & varsity completed the regular 

season 16-3.  The boys’ varsity team won the Annual Holiday Tournament with impressive wins over Division 

1 powers Saint Peter Marian and Worcester South. The boys are looking forward to post season play in the 

78th Clark Tournament as well as the Division 3 District Tournament were they will be seeded Number 1. Two 

boys’ basketball players also hit a school milestone when they surpassed the 1000 point plateau. 

Congratulations to Anthony Grzembski & Tyler Davern for accomplishing this rare feat! 

 

Tryouts for the spring athletic teams will start Monday, March 20th. 

All girls and boys in grades 9-12 interested in participating in the spring should pay attention to morning and 

afternoon announcements for sign ups as well as postings throughout the school. 

 

Spring sports available are: 

Girls Varsity and Junior 

Varsity Softball 

Boys Varsity and Junior 

Varsity Baseball 

Girls Track and Field 

Boys Track and Field 

Girls Tennis 

Boys Tennis 

 

A reminder to spring athletes and parents: A current physical must be on file in the nurse’s office 

before an athlete can participate on any team. Also, academically, each student/athlete must have secured 

20 credits after the second semester. 

** Also EVERY spring athlete will have to have parent/player forms passed in prior to try-outs. 

 

Any questions regarding tryouts should be directed to the Athletic Director 

Tony Paranto tparanto@webster-schools.org 508-943-8552 x28 

 

 

Nichols College Connection Part II 
 

 Our junior and senior students who participated in the Nichols College Connection put on by the 

Nichols Institute for Women in Leadership in October, will be going to the Nichols campus once again on 

Wednesday, March 8th.  This workshop will be about touring a college campus, finding out the best way to fill 

out a college application, how to promote yourself in an elevator speech, and listening to a guest 

speaker.  What a great day to look forward to, and thank you Jean Beaupre at Nichols and AAUW (the American 

Association of University Women) for sponsoring our events. 

mailto:tparanto@webster-schools.org


 

  

  Bartlett High School’s 
 

  YOUniversity 
 

     *Take Control of Your Success  

     *Take Control of  Your Education  

     *Be a Part of Your Own Solution  
    

 Mondays, Wednesdays, & Thursdays  

2:05pm - 3:05pm  

    Library Media Center  

YOUniversity Provides: 
 

* Academic Support   
* Opportunities to complete Makeup Work  
* Extra help before a club or sport 

* Assistance in Managing, Balancing, Maintaining & 

Obtaining Academic Success 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do I have to come every day? 
¶ No, you do not. You can come when you need to. 
 

What if I do not need tutoring? 
¶ You can work on your homework, study, or read with friends. 
 

How am I going to get home? 
¶ Late bus passes will be handed out to regular bus students. 
 

Will my teachers know that I am taking advantage of this 

great opportunity? 
¶ Absolutely! The YOUniversity Staff will communicate 

directly with your teachers about your EXTRA EFFORT. 
 

What if I get hungry? 

¶ Snacks and drinks will be provided! 
 

 

 

 

 



 

February Break YOUniversity Camp 

 

 Over February break, for three days, more than 50 students each day came to our Library to 

take advantage of YOUniversity for studying, tutoring and completing work.  This was put in place to address 

academic issues that were voiced by students and faculty.  Because of the desired interest, staff arranged to 

not only open up the school, but also to provide breakfast and lunch for all students who participated.  We 

had a great turnout, and hopefully we will all get to see the effort reflected in the third quarter grades and on 

progress reports in March. 

 

 

 
 

Each month the staff of Bartlett High School nominates students who 
demonstrate consistent grades, behavior, attendance, or good citizenship. 
A student from each grade is chosen.  Their picture is taken and displayed on a 
bulletin board in the cafeteria. 
 
   Grade 9  Grade 10        Grade 11           Grade 12 
September    Chelsea Cournoyer     Dylan Paddleford                 Emilee Leber               Marylee Panient 
October        Jaedaiel Hanssen           John Bsoumai                        Ruby Le                        Lucinda Orne 
November        Haleigh Carlson        Samantha Coombs           Samantha Proulx               Nina Nguyen 
December       Madison Piehler         Antonio DeResta                Caleb Paterson             Christpher Lally 
January     Matthew LaBounty          Victoria Mann                     Naya Frazier                 Xinyue Zhang 
 
 

 

Ways to Help Your Child Academically 
 

¶ Check PowerSchool on a consistent basis. If you do not know how to access PowerSchool, call the 

Guidance Office at (508)943-8552 x22 

¶ Contact teachers when you feel the need arises. (Emails can be found on our webpage) 

¶ Give your child a certain time frame every night to get homework done.  

¶ Help out, or you can make sure they attend YOUniversity (Monday, Wednesday and Thursday), or 

stay after with their teacher to get extra help.  

¶ Make sure your child attends school every day.  



 

Student Performance on BHS Learning Expectations 
 

The Bartlett High School Core Values, Beliefs, and Learning Expectations are the driving force behind 

educational programs and decisions that impact the BHS school community.  All NEASC accredited schools are required 

to have core beliefs, values, and learning expectations.  Learning expectations are also supported by accompanying 

analytic rubrics for assessing student performance relative to achievement of the school’s learning expectations.  The 

BHS core values, beliefs, and learning expectations and the analytic rubrics were developed and approved by the BHS 

faculty during the 2012-2013 school year.  The BHS core values, beliefs, and learning expectations as well as the 

accompanying analytic rubrics are published in our student handbook, program of studies, on the school website, and 

are posted in all classrooms in the school.  These are six academic rubrics which measure student performance on the 

academic expectations/competencies.  There is also a seventh rubric which measures student performance relative to 

civic and social expectations/competencies.  Civic and social competency (citizenship) is assessed quarterly in all 

classes and appears each quarter on students’ report cards.  Academic competencies are assessed across multiple 

classes, with designated competencies assessed in specific classes that are conducive to that particular set of skills.  For 

example, “Problem Solving” is frequently assessed in classes such as science, math, or health, but not in music, foreign 

language, or art.  Each learning expectation is assessed by an analytic rubric that rates the student’s work with a set of 

criteria that is rated with a 4-Exemplary, 3-Proficient, 2-Needs Improvement, or 1-Unsatisfactory.  A student making no 

attempt or not submitting the assignment is assessed as a “0”.  These assessments take place in all classes every quarter 

and ratings appear in student report cards.   
 

The following graphics include a sample of one of the analytic rubrics and a representation of the performance 

level of all BHS students that were assessed on the academic learning expectations.  The implementation and use of 

these rubrics took place across all content areas beginning in the 2014-2015 school year.  The results of student 

performance on the academic rubrics and expectations were first reported to parents and the community in the winter 

edition of the BHS Newsletter in February of 2015.  The information contained below in this report includes student 

performance for the first semester of the 2016-2017 school year.  This data demonstrate moderate but encouraging 

growth compared to the 2015-2016 school year considering that we still have another full semester for further growth 

and understanding in their academic competencies.  
 

ACADEMIC EXPECTATION RUBRIC                                                               BARTLETT HIGH SCHOOL 

COMMUNICATE EFFECTIVELY IN WRITTEN EXPRESSION 
 

Name: _________________________________________  Teacher: ____________________________________________ 

Date: __________________________________________  Title of Work: ________________________________________ 

Teacher Comments: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

CRITERIA 4 

Exemplary  

3 

Proficient  

2 

Needs Improvement 

1 

Unsatisfactory  
POINTS 

Topic 

Development  
¶ Effective/full topic 

development 

¶ Effective thesis  

¶ Moderate topic development  

¶ Moderate thesis 

¶ Limited topic development 

¶ Limited thesis 

¶ Weak topic development 

¶ Weak thesis 

 

Organization ¶ Effective/full organization 

¶ Effective use of paragraphs 

¶ Length requirement met 

¶ Moderate organization 

¶ Good use of paragraphs 

¶ Length requirement met 

¶ Limited organization 

¶ Limited use of paragraphs 

¶ Length does not meet 

requirement 

¶ Weak organization 

¶ No paragraphs 

¶ Length does not meet requirement 

 

Details ¶ Effective/full details 

¶ Effective/full sequence of 

information 

¶ Effective use of transitions 

¶ Moderate details 

¶ Moderate sequence of 

information 

¶ Moderate use of transitions 

¶ Limited details 

¶ Limited sequence of 

information 

¶ Limited use of transitions 

¶ Weak details 

¶ No sequence of information 

¶ No use of transitions 

 

 

Language/Style ¶ Full/Effective use of language 

¶ Exceptional sentence variety 

¶ Moderate use of language 

¶ Moderate sentence variety 

  

¶ Limited use of language 

¶ Limited sentence variety 

 

¶ Weak use of language 

¶ No sentence variety 

 

 

Conventions  ¶ No errors 

¶ Effective/full sentence 

structure, grammar usage, and 

mechanics 

¶ Minor errors 

¶ Moderate sentence structure, 

grammar usage, and 

mechanics 

¶ Errors somewhat interfere 

with communication 

¶ Limited sentence structure, 

grammar usage, and 

mechanics 

¶ Errors interfere with 

communication 

¶ Weak sentence structure, grammar 

usage, and mechanics 

 

Content 

Knowledge 
¶ Effective/full demonstration of 

content  with explanations and 

elaboration 

¶ Moderate demonstration of 

content without elaboration 

¶ Limited demonstration of 

content and able to answer 

only rudimentary questions 

¶ Weak demonstration of content; 

student cannot answer questions 

about subject 

 

Additional      

Total Points: 



 

        

 

   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

Upcoming Events/Important Dates to Remember 
 
 

March 1 Half-day of school; Dismissal at10:55am; no late bus 

   6 Advisory Council Meeting; BHS Library; 6:00 pm 

 16 Mr. Bartlett Competition; BHS Auditorium; 7:00 pm 

 20 No School; Professional Development Day for Faculty/Staff 

 23 Badminton Competition; BHS Gymnasium; 6:30-8:30 pm 

 24 Empty Bowls Fundraiser; BHS Cafeteria; 6:00-9:00 pm 

 29 College Admission Night; 6:30 pm 

 30 Family Feud Competition; BHS Auditorium; 6:30-8:30 pm 

April 5 Half-day of school; Dismissal at10:55am; no late bus 

 14 No School; Good Friday 

 16-22 School Trip to Costa Rica 

 17-21 Spring Vacation Week 

 28 Art Department Field Trip to New York 

May  2 Super Team Banquet; Raceway Restaurant, Thompson, CT; 5:30 pm 

 3 Half-day of school; Dismissal at10:55am; no late bus 

 6 & 7 School Play; BHS Auditorium 

 13 Prom; Southbridge Hotel and Conference Center; 6pm  

 26 College Fair; BHS Gymnasium; 8:00 am 

 29 No School; Memorial Day 

 30 Senior Honors Night; BHS Auditorium; 6:00 pm 

June 5 Senior Class Trip; High Meadows 

 6 Graduates of Parade and Senior Class Cookout 

 7 Half-day of school; Dismissal at10:55am; no late bus 

 7 Awards Assembly; BHS Auditorium; 9:00 am 

 7 Senior Class Banquet 

 9 Graduation; BHS Soccer Field (weather permitting); 6pm 

 

The Bartlett High School Newsletter is designed and produced byééé  

                          Lisa Fifield, Administrative Assistant to the Principal;  lfifield@webster - schools.org  
 

~Copies are available in the Principalôs Office~  

mailto:lfifield@webster-schools.org

